Germantown. Education Commission
Regular Meeting - April 20, 2010, 6 p.m.
Minutes

Attendees: David Compton, Eleanor Purdy, Lesley Fluke, Vicki Gandee, Carol Wingfield, Dino Palazzolo,
Xiangen Hu, Stacey Ewell, Stacey Foreman, Robyn Rudisill, Carole Hinely

We have a guest, Carla Crawford. She is a senior at Germantown High School and is attending tonight's
meeting for extra credit for her government class.

Consideration of Minutes:

The meeting was called to order at 6:07p.m. by Lesley Fluke. A quorum was established. The minutes
from the March meeting were approved. A motion was made by Vicki Gandee to accept the minutes with a
second by David Compton.

Old Business:

Fimails were sent to the Germantown and Houston High School principals regarding possible dates for next
fall's Battie of the Brains contest.

Education Celebration:

Stacey Ewell will edit last year’s copy of the program and send a copy through email to the commission
members with their various duties they will be performing at the Education Celebration on Monday, May 3,
2010.

A press release will go out prior to Education Celebration regarding our guest speaker, Josh Pastner.
Winners for the Youth Scholarship Award is Hayden Asquith, Germantown High School. New Teacher of
the Year winner is Kenna Marlow McKay from Farmington Elementary. Teacher of the

Year Award winner is Martha Gunn Poole, from Houston High School.

Xiangen Hu is going to work on coming up with a different format for teachers and students that are
applying for Youth Scholarship Award for the year and Teacher/New Teacher of the year awards so that
everyone has the same format that they use for commission members o review.

New Business:

Education Commission applications will be emailed soon. Be looking for those and fill them out as soon as
possible and mail them into the city for consideration of being on next year's education commission.

Safety City:

Just a reminder that Safety City is June 14-18, 2010. If you are able to volunteer that week, emait Lillie
Kay Mitchell, Chairman of the Public Safety Commission.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:41p.m. by Lesley Fluke.



